Restocked eels slip out of the Baltic!

EIFAC / ICES in their 2009 draft report stated that “considerable numbers of Swedish stocked eels reach at least as far as the outlet from the Baltic Sea”.  One report quoted estimates that 21% and another that 27% of all coastal eels at the outlet come from restocking.  This means that restocking of eels by countries bordering the Baltic Sea is succeeding in allowing many eels the opportunity to return to the Sargasso Sea – an opportunity they would not otherwise have had.  Restocking is part of the solution and not the problem.
Since the 1920’s and up to the present day eels have been restocked by many countries bordering the Baltic Sea including: Sweden, Germany, Denmark, Finland and Poland.  This was long before eels became a popular species with environmental groups.  In the past this practice was intended for the benefit of fishermen but now emphasis is more towards restocking to help the eel survive as a species.
In many cases the source of the restocked eels is glass eels.  Despite the reduction in glass eel recruitment to Europe there are still sites with a surplus of glass eels.  One such site is in the River Severn in England where the local population of eels has not been affected by glass eel fishing. Therefore, capture of the glass eels and transport for restocking is an advantage for the eel as a species because if the excess glass eels are left they become food for birds and other fish or starve to death.
Restocking means more eels being given the opportunity to make the long journey back to the Sargasso Sea than would be the case without restocking. 
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